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Mr. Chair, 

Before discussing the Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade 
Law on the work of its forty-eighth session (held in Vienna, from 29 June to 16 July 
2015), I wish to express Austria's gratitude and appreciation to the Chair of the 
Commission, Mr. Francisco REYES VILLAMIZAR of Colombia, who very ably guided the 
Commission's work during the last session. We also sincerely thank the Secretariat of the 
Commission for its professional and efficient work under the able leadership of Mr. 
Renaud Sorieul. 

Mr. Chair, 

Let me briefly highlight the work UNCITRAL has accomplished this year. 

The Commission approved in principle a draft revision of the UNCITRAL Notes on 
Organizing Arbitral Proceedings. The Commission also approved some registry-related 
provisions of a draft model law on secured transactions. Both drafts are due for adoption 
at the Commission's next session, to be held in New York in 2016. Finally, the 
Commission endorsed the Principles of Choice of Law in International Commercial 
Contracts, a non-binding set of principles promoting "party autonomy" prepared by the 
Hague Conference on Private International Law. 

The session also included an expert panel discussion to celebrate the 35th anniversary of 
the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods (CISG). 
The panel considered the convention's broad impact as a treaty and legislative model as 
well as its future potential and further implementation. 

My delegation also commends the Commission for the progress made in other areas of 
work, such as micro, small and medium-sized enterprises (MSMEs), arbitration and 
conciliation, online dispute resolution (ODR), electronic commerce, insolvency law and 
security interests. 

Mr. Chair, 

Last week, the Sixth Committee discussed the topic of the 




